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A Message from Ustena Simenson, President 
 

        I hope that everyone has been quilting their 
little hearts out!  I know I was inspired by Kathryn 
Jones last month to start an applique wall 
hanging for Autumn enjoyment. 
     September meeting is gonna be a guild trunk 
show of these Friendship Exchange Blocks that 
I’ve heard so much about.  Apparently there used 
to be a group that would make a block every 
month and a lucky winner would get to choose 
the pattern to eventually put into a quilt.  If you 
have one of these bundles of Love, would you 
please bring it to the next meeting to show off?  
I’d love to see all these treasures!  And if you 
have some that aren’t quite finished or you won 
another bundle at a retreat, please bring those to 
show as well.  I’d like to see anything along these 
lines to inspire me and others to finish up some 
UFO’s of our own. 
     And while you are digging through your 
treasures, if you have an Autumn themed project 
that you could bring for Show & Tell, that would 
be great!  We are gonna start doing themed 
suggestions to help shake things up a bit, for 
those of us who need some inspirations. 
   I can’t wait to see all these beauties and your 
twinkling eyes behind those PPE masks.  Happy 
Quilting everyone! 

A Message from Carrol Lewis, President 
 

   September will be an audience participation 
program.  Please bring quilts or other items to 
show in the following categories: 

 Antique  (over 100 years) 

 Vintage  (50 years) 

 Novelty techniques i.e., double knit 
chicken scratch, yo-yo, puff, cathedral 
window, etc. 

The third category is for quilts that seemed to be 
popular in the 60’s, 70’s, 80’s or 90’s.  

    I am sure that practically everyone has 
something in at least one of these three areas. 

    Also during our show and tell portion, besides 
our regular items, we will have a theme each 
month to give members ideas for the coming 
season. 

    September’s theme will be pumpkins.  Bring 
items you have made over the years featuring 
pumpkins.  Halloween items can be shown also, 
but the main focus will be pumpkins. 

  Can’t wait to see what you have stashed away 
that you can share with us on September 14. 

 

   No Sit & Sews will be held in September.  Our set-up person will have the chairs spaced apart according 
to the City’s current social distancing guidelines.   We recognize that many of our members may not be 
ready to attend a meeting — but others are.  Our initial expectation was that we would see about 20 to 
35 members at each July meeting, rather than our normal 40 to 60 person turn out. 

Chapter meeting attendance so far:  
               Day Chapter   July—30   August—41                   Starlight Chapter   July—35   August—32.    

                                           All members are requested to wear masks.   

Day Chapter Meeting  
Second  Monday  

September  14  

Starlight Piecemakers 
Chapter Meeting  

 

Thursday —  September 3  

Labor 
Day 

Sept 7 

B O O N E S L I C K  T R A I L  Q U I L T E R S ’  G U I L D  

Catherine Erlanger, Editor 
BTQGnews@gmail.com 
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BTQG BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2020-2021 

 

Executive Board Members/Elected 

CEO Boo! Kula  573-449-0346 (H) 

Vice CEO Judi Kirkpatrick  660-734-0358 (C) 

Secretary Judy Gieselman  573-445-2381 (H) 

Treasurer Willie Morris  573-424-1421 (C) 

President- 

  Day Chapter Carrol Lewis  573-657-4532 (H) 

  Starlight Piecemakers Ustena Simenson  573-356-5915 (C) 

Past CEO Alice Leeper  573-489-1458 (C) 

 

Board Members/Appointed Standing Committee Chairs 

Membership Deborah Kagay 573-289-2399 (C) 

Chapter Programs 

  Day Chapter Christi Brietzke 573-289-1822 (C) 

  Starlight Piecemakers       (vacant)  

Newsletter Catherine Erlanger     626-421-8628 (C) 

 BTQGNews@gmail.com 

Librarian Karon Huggler 573-489-6373 (C) 

Service Project Irmgard Marsh 660-591-3223 (C) 

Hospitality       (vacant)  

Quilt Show  Peggy Brothers 573-442-7352 (H) 

 Kathryn Reece 573-619-7928 (H) 

Board Members/Appointed Ad Hoc Committee Chairs 

Webmaster Janet Hollandsworth 573-999-5706 (C) 

Social Media Barb Nixon 573-239-1039 (C) 

Retreat Anna Mary Hughes 660-676-6745 (C) 

Membership Directory  Debbie Odor 901-218-1345 (C) 

Treasurer’s Report 
Period:  07/01/2019-07/31/2020 

 

Report prepared & submitted to 
Board for Approval by 

 

Willie Morris, Treasurer 
 

Approved by the Board on 08/10/2020 

Year End NET ASSETS 

Cash  (Reconciled 07/31 Bank 

& General Ledger Balances) 
$ 22,340.90  

Savings                        $   1,035.33  

CD's (2) $ 11,427.01   

Net Assets on 07/31/2020 $ 34,803.24   

Number of Members 69 

FY2020-2021 (07/01/20-06/30/21) 

Summary of General Ledger  

Financial Transactions To-Date 

Beginning (Cash) Balance $ 20,715.66  

FY2020-2021 Income 2,415.00 

FY2020-2021 Expenses (789.76)  

Ending (Cash) Balance $ 22,340.90  

Volume 43, n.3    FY 2020-2021 

Published monthly by Booneslick Trail Quilter’s Guild, a not-for profit 
organization, established in1978, and dedicated to educating its mem-
bers and the community in the art and appreciation of quilt making. 

 

Executive Board Update 

On August 10th the second meeting of FY2020-2021 BTQG Board was held via Zoom. The 
meeting was called to order by CEO Boo! Kula.  Eleven Board Members were present: Brietzke, 
Brothers, Gieselman, Kagay, Kirkpatrick, Kula, Leeper, Lewis, Morris, Nixon, Simenson. 

From the Board Secretary:  

   BTQG Board of Directors made the following motions at the August 10 Zoom meeting: 

1. To accept the treasurer’s report of August 10.  

2. To adjourn the board meeting. 

FORGOT TO PAY YOUR DUES? 
(MEMBERSHIP FORM ON PAGE 5.) 

The Board of Directors is seeking a 
Program Chair for the Starlight Piece-
makers.  Join our team planning 
Chapter Programs thru Sept of next 
year!  
    Job:  Identifying, scheduling and 
guiding speakers for the Starlight 
Piecemakers programs for 12 months. 
   Have experience?  We want YOU!  
Have no experience? You will be-
come a member of our Programming 
Team  (Vice CEO, Chapter Program 
Chairs & Chapter Presidents) who 
will mentor, work closely with and 
advise you.   
  Guild members who have served as 
a Chapter Program Chair are among 
our most valued.    
   Interested?       Contact Boo! Kula 
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Calendar Contacts:   (For email addresses, check the directory) 

Day Chapter: Carrol Lewis 573-657-4532     

Starlight Chapter: Ustena Simenson 573-356-5915 

GUILD’s Calendar:    Judi Kirkpatrick           660-734-0358 

Guild Interest Groups on Calendar 

Bonne Femme Book Group  Nancy Antonio  573-823-9579 

EZ2B Stitchers:           Merril Winfield    573-446-8676 

Featherweight Friends:  Pam Close 573-808-3496 

Needlework:                    Mona Stevenson    573-698-2019 

Modern Quilt:     Lora Brinkman 573-821-0262 

SASH:     Sarah Briggs 573-634-2162 

Sassy Stitchers:     Peggy Brothers 573-819-6682 

Small Wonders:     Karon Huggler 573-489-6373 

Medallion Quilt Group has been removed from Calendar at the request of Group leader Bettina Havig. 

S M T W T F S 

1 2 

 

3 
  7:00 pm 
Starlight 
Chapter 
Meeting 

4 5  

6 7 

 LABOR 

DAY 
 

FEDERAL HOLIDAY 

8 9 
 

Small 
Wonders 
TBD 
 
 

SASH TBD 
 

10 
 

Sassy 
Stitchers 
Applique  
TBD  

11 12 

13 

 
 
 

14 
Feather- 
Weight 
Friends  TBD 

 1:00 pm  
Day Chapter 
Meeting  
  
BTQG Board 
Meeting 
TBD 

15 
 
 

16 17 

 

18 19 

20 
 
Modern 
Quilt 
Group 
(on hiatus) 

21 
 
EZ2B 
Stitchers 
TBD 

22 
 
1pm 
Needlework 
TBD 

23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30 
BTQG Interest Groups  

may choose to have  
A conference call or Zoom meeting  

At the discretion of their membership  

SEPTEMBER 2020 
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The good news is having guild meetings has been successful.  Chairs have been placed 
appropriately, masks are being worn, speakers have had wonderful items, and 
members have enjoyed being together.  To accomplish this we must abide by the 
guidelines.  That has meant additional duties following each meeting.  Sanitizing of 
chairs, light switches, door handles, and bathroom are required.  It would be very 
helpful if after the meeting members would wipe their chair and turn it 180° to 
denote sanitizing has happened. 

Christi Brietzke has spent time trying to schedule speakers for each meeting.  Many 
speakers are not traveling.  A large number of people have their programs via 
technology such as Zoom.  (Why did we not by stock in Zoom last Sept.?)  Attempts to 
use Zoom projected in the church meeting room are being explored. 

Boo! Kula 

CEO MESSAGE 

PPE at Chapter Meetings 

Disposable masks will be available should you 

forget to bring yours. 

Hand sanitizer and disinfecting wipes will be 
available. 

No food or drink available at meetings.   B.Y.O.W.—
the church water fountains are turned off. 

Notes from the Library . . . 

 Thanks to Beth Luetjen for bringing in several books which had 

belonged to Beth’s mother-in-law, Libby Luetjen.  

They are currently being inventoried and will soon be 

available to be checked out. 

     Another new acquisition to the Library this previ-

ous month was Wool, Needle and Thread by Lisa 

Bongean.  

    We continue to have a number of books which are 

overdue and need to be returned.  Your help in re-

turning these books would be appreciated so that others may 

check them out.               —Karon Huggler, Librarian 

* F.Y.I. Members who may want to advertise in the Newsletter   BTQG Polices address advertising in Section 6, c. & d. 
 

On a space available basis, a member may advertise quilt related services or sales in the monthly newsletter.  Newsletter ads shall be NO 
more than two column inches and limited to no more than four times per fiscal year.  Eblasts shall be quilt guild related only.  Registration 
forms for workshops not sponsored by the Guild may not be published in the newsletter but may be posted on the website.  The workshop 
presenter is entitled to the member privilege of advertising in the newsletter as stated above.  

Oak Quilt Hanger. 77 inches across. $100. 
Contact  Boo! Kula, bookula22@gmail.com 

FOR SALE* 

Status: The Quilt Show Challenge 
 

  The quilt show Challenge will be de-
layed until next year’s show.  If you’ve 
finished a quilt for the challenge, tuck it 
away where you can find it next year. 
  And if you haven’t finished one yet, 
you’ve got plenty of time to get started 
or finish up. 
   We’re looking forward to seeing what 
contemporary things you’ve done with a 
traditional block.       —Mona Stevenson 

REMEMBER THIS ?             ”2020 Quilt Show Challenge – Everything Old is New Again”   
 

Make a small quilt, no more than 24” on any side, using one traditional block – pieced or applique - in a con-
temporary (not necessarily “Modern”) way.  >For this challenge, traditional will be defined as a block designed 
before 1940.  >The quilt may be a single block or multiples of the one block. It may have sashing and/or bor-
ders.  The block must be recognizable.  The quilt need not be square or rectangular.   >The quilt must be 3 
layers, quilted by hand or machine, with edges finished (bound, faced, satin-stitched, couched yarn, etc.).   
>No sleeve is required, since the quilts will be displayed together, pinned to a backdrop.   >You must pin a 
black and white copy/drawing of the traditional block to the quilt.  You may draw the outline of the block or 
use a photocopy from a pattern book. The copy should be 6-8” square and include the name of the block. 

[Snippets taken from April Newsletter] 
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 BOONESLICK TRAIL QUILTERS’ GUILD 

              2020-2021 Membership Form 

BTQG is only as strong as the commitment of its members. 
 

Make checks payable to:   Booneslick Trail Quilters’ Guild 

                              Mail to:   BTQG Membership;   P.O. Box 542;   Columbia, MO 65205-0542 

One-Year Membership - $35.00** Enclosed:  Cash  $ ___     ____   Check No.   _______  

                                              Renewal: _____ New Member  _____ 
 

    The information below will be published in the Membership Directory — please do not include 
anything you do not want to share. 
 

    Name:  ______________________       
 

    Street:     ________________________________   

 
   City/Zip:      ________________________  

 
   Home Phone*:  _________________Cell Phone*:   ______________________ 

  

  Work Phone*:   ___________                      Birthday: ________________ 
      *Please circle your preferred phone number. 
 

   Website:      _________________  

 
   Email Address:     _____________________________ 

  

Receive Monthly BTQG Quilt-A-Gram Newsletter via?    Email __   U.S. Mail     Both    
 

Chapter Meeting Preference:    Day          Starlight (evening)      _      Both   _________ 
 

I am willing to serve on the following committee/s: 
 

Service Projects    Day Chapter Programming ______  Starlight Chapter Programming   ___ 
 

Membership    Library  _______  Newsletter ________ Retreat  __________ 
 

Hospitality  ______   Quilt Show Committee       ___   
 

Which committee are you willing to chair? _________________________________________  
 

I am willing to make a program presentation/host a truck show:   __________________________ 
  

I am willing to teach a class about:   ____________________________________________________ 
  

My suggestions for topics or speakers:   _____________________________________________ 
 

**Dues are payable July 1, 2020.  To ensure that you will be listed in the Membership Directory, continue to receive the Newsletter and 

remain on the Guild email list, please pay by August 15, 2020.  Dues for a new member (a person who has not been a member of BTQG for 

the past three years) joining after January 1, 2021 are $17.50. 



Booneslick Trail Quilters’ Guild 

P.O. Box 542 

Columbia, MO 65205-0542 

O u r  M e e t i n g  
P l a c e  

 

Fairview United Methodist Church 
3200 Chapel Hill Road 
Columbia, MO 65203 

 
Starlight Piecemakers 

Chapter Meeting 

 

Next Meeting:  
 

September 3  
Thursday, 7pm  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Brian Nehl Sept 02 

Margaret Muegenburg Sept 04 

Donna Puleo Sept 04 

Mary Thompson Sept 04 

Jan Canyon Sept 10 

Julia Wilkerson Sept 11 

Mary Lu Brown Sept 14 

Barb Sanders Sept 17 

Susan Tharp Sept 17 

Judi Kirkpatrick Sept 19 

Suzanne Glenn Sept 20 

Jackie Berry Sept 23 

Pam Close Sept 23 

Lauri Murphy Sept 24 

Jo Rohr Sept 26 

Irmgard Marsh Sept 29 

Barb Nixon Sept 29 

Virginia Peterson Sept 29 

 
Day Chapter 
   Meeting 

 

Next Meeting:  
 

September 14  
Monday, 1pm  
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HTTP://BTQG.MISSOURI.ORG 

HTTP://BTQG.MISSOURI.ORG

